August 12, 2009

     A regular meeting of the Madrid Town Board was called to order at 6:30 pm in the Madrid Town Office.

     Members present: William Carkner, Tony Cooper, Kevin Finnegan, Tim Thisse, Judy Hargrave – Town clerk and Chet Tyndall – Highway Supt. Absent: David Fisher.

     Also present: Joe & Debra Finnegan, Michael Crowe – Town Attorney, Sara Day-Schulz, Jim McCall and Spencer Finnegan.

     Sara Day-Schulz reported that the Library had accepted a bid for their project and she asked Michael Crowe to review it before they signed the contract.

     There was no monthly report.

     The Board reviewed the monthly bills. Kevin Finnegan made a motion, second by Tim Thisse to pay the monthly bills. General #264-291 for $15,318.32, Highway #115-124 for $1,704.33, Water #69-77 for $1,011.04, Sewer #31-36 for $4,272.12 and Light District #8 for $833.80. All were in favor.

     Joe Finnegan voiced some concerns about the Belmore property. There is still trash around it, the building is not secured and people have been seen in the building. The Supervisor will talk to Jeff Gilson regarding this problem.

     Jim McCall asked if something could be done about cleaning up the old Miller Market property.

     Communications: There was a letter from the State Uniform Court System asking if the board had audited the court records. This was done in January.

     A letter was received from the Waddington Historical Museum asking for a donation to help pay for the September 11th memorial ceremony. Tim Thisse made a motion to table until next month. Second by Kevin Finnegan.

     Chet Tyndall: Chet is interested in blacktopping Cross Street and possibly School Street. There is money in the budget to proceed with this project.

     Chet would like to redo the roof over the main door to the Town Office, the cost of materials would be $1500.19 and the highway crew would do the work. Kevin Finnegan made a motion, second by Tim Thisse to purchase the materials to redo the roof over the door. All were in favor.

     Old Business: Tim reported on fees for an engineer report to repair the dam. Bernier Carr had gave a quote in 2003  of $6500 for  plans to repair the dam. Blue Mountain Engineers gave a quote of between $1900-$2400 for plans this year. Tim said that there needs to be prints drawn up before we could even apply for any funding. Tim Thisse made a motion, second by Tony Cooper to hire Blue Mountain Engineers to draw up plans for repairs to the dam and the bulkheads. All were in favor.

Tony Cooper has started gathering copies of other Town’s five year plans for the Board to review.

     Tim Thisse has spoken to some of the residents that live on North Street  and determined that there is not much interest in extending the sewer on the rest of North Street.

     Bill received a letter confirming that the Town is to receive a 0% interest loan for the wastewater treatment plant project from EFC.

     It was reported that the Bridge could be open in mid-November or early December.

     New Business: On August 18th between 7-9 pm there will be demonstrations of the new voting machines at the Community Building.

     A quote was received from Simplex on doing annual inspections of the fire systems at the Community Building and the Town Office. It would cost $580.53 for the Community Building and $639.95 for the Town Office.

     Kevin Finnegan made a motion, second by Tim Thisse to appoint Laura Watson as the secretary for the Planning Board. Laura is volunteering her time. All were in favor.

    Michael Crowe will be the Town Attorney for another month.

     Tony Cooper would like to survey the Town people regarding internet service. Premier Wireless has been bought by another company.

     Tony Cooper made a motion, second by Tim Thisse to accept the minutes of the previous meeting. All were in favor.

     Kevin Finnegan made a motion, second by Tim Thisse to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 7:34 pm.

________________________________________

Judy Hargrave, Town Clerk

